












































Carden Alvar
Update on Cameron and Windmill Ranches
Don Barnett

While the purchase of the 2869 acre Cameron Ranch is
complete, the closing date for the purchase of the adjoin-
ing 1600 acre Windmill Ranch is 31 March 2005. The
fundraising has been very encouraging. Both ranches pur-
chased by the Nature Conservancy of Canada will have
ownership transferred to Ontario Parks and a subsequent
lease-back to the Nature Conservancy until 2008.

The Ontario Field Ornithologists, in partnership with
the Nature Conservancy of Canada, Ontario Parks, The
Couchiching Conservancy, Toronto Ornithological Club,
Carden Field Naturalists, City of Kawartha Lakes Advi-
sory Committee and Wildlife Preservation Trust Canada
are designated partners on the Carden Alvar Advisory
Committee and each of these organizations will have in-
put towards the eventual Park Management Plan. At pre-
sent, the lands are classified as Nature Reserve, a designa-
tion which provides the greatest protection for the natural
habitat. It is possible that this designation may be re-
viewed in some sections of the property to allow for man-
agement of alvar objectives.

Cattle grazing will be reviewed for the management
plan in order to retain the open alvar habitat which is vital
to many of the bird species on the alvar. To evaluate this
option, Ontario Parks will be conducting a vegetation sur-
vey to determine the carrying capacity of the property for
cattle grazing and also to evaluate the suitability of differ-
ent zones for specific management techniques. This
evaluation should be complete by April-May 2005.

Last summer, initial surveys documented bird species
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on the Cameron Ranch, with some 16 point counts con-
ducted using the protocols of the Breeding Bird Atlas. In
2005, OFO will assist this project by doing some of these
point count locations as ongoing monitoring projects. The
dates for these surveys are Saturday 28 May and Saturday
18 June from 6:00 to 10.00 a.m. We will meet at the main
gate of Cameron Ranch on Kawartha Road 6 (Kirkfield
Road). This project will allow OFO members to assume a
continuing responsibility for systematic monitoring of
point counts on the Cameron Ranch and eventually on the
Windmill Ranch which along with financial support from
OFO members has protected a world class birding area.
For information about donations to protect the Carden
Alvar, please contact Alissa Lee of the Nature Conser-
vancy: Email: alissa.lee@natureconservancy.ca
Toll free: 1-800-465-0029
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